The Rooster
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No. 116 November 2004

Dear Reader, you will have already noticed that your Rooster this month in set out in a different way to what you are
normally used to. I hope that you will be able to make your way through it without any trouble. Leslie Helliwell is
indisposed at the moment and we wish him well. Meanwhile I have taken over the reins for producing the Rooster for
the time being. - Editor
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Roos Parish Council

The meeting on the 8" November was attended by all but two of the councillors. Cllrs Kirk and Helliwell were
unavailable and had sent their apologies. The meeting commenced at 7.00pm instead of the normal time of 7.30pm.
This was done because the Council had asked representatives from the East Riding of Yorkshire Council and the
Police to discuss with them the Aldbrough Crossroads issue.

Aldbrough Crossroads
At the meeting the ERYC was represented by John Lister and Simon Fraser from the Highways Department. The
Police were represented by Inspector McGiveron from the Withernsea Station. County Councillors Stead and Hunt
were also in attendance.

Mr Lister started the meeting off by setting the scene, emphasising what had already been done at the crossroads,
and how those measures had reduced the number of accidents. He then produced photographs and diagrams to show
what the ERYC intended to do to further improve the crossroads. The improvements will include the following —

A new 40mph limit on the four roads approaching the crossing, thus bringing it within the 40mph speed limit. New
signs of the large fluorescent type. 3-2-1 distance countdown signs on the Aldbrough approach road set at 300, 200
and 100 yards from the crossing, along the lines seen as one approaches a motorway slip road. A permanent island
with a large illuminated bollard, in the centre of the Aldbrough Road, immediately before the crossroads. This will
need a newly installed electrical supply. A widening of the approach to allow for the wide agricultural vehicles that
regularly use the crossroads. The existing rumble strips will remain. Mr Lister pointed out that in his opinion this
type of crossroads would not necessarily benefit from being ‘staggered’.

Chairman Winter asked how soon the work could get underway. The Parish Council were pleased to hear that work
would start early in the New Year. The introduction of the new speed limit would take a little longer because of the
Road Traffic Order procedure. When asked if the funding was available, Mr Lister said that it was.

Simon Fraser pointed out that it was difficult to understand why accidents took place at the crossroads, but there
was no accounting for bad driving. He had studied the new proposals closely and was impressed with what Mr

Lister had come up with.

Inspector McGiveron, for the Police, said that the proposals were along the lines that she and her colleagues had
been thinking of to improve safety at the crossroads. The Police were pleased with the proposals.

Both Councillors Stead and Hunt expressed delight at the new proposals. They thought the plans were excellent.

The photographs and plans of the new proposals were left for the Parish Councillors to study more closely. Mr
Lister said that if there was need for further clarification the Councillors should contact him immediately.

The meeting ended at 7.30pm.The normal Parish Council meeting then commenced.
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Streetscene

Clir Craggs said that the requested improvements had still not been carried out. Several sections of the road into
Tunstall badly needed kerbing, and the bus shelter roof appeared to be held on by a long piece of guttering. On the
plus side he did report that the potholes in the road to the caravan park had been filled in.

Correspondence

Aldbrough Crossroads

The Chairman read out a letter from a Roos resident. She had been travelling on the road from Burton Pidsea and
observed a car approaching the crossing at speed from Owstwick. The car failed to slow down, and shot across the
crossing. Fortunately, she had slowed down sufficiently to avoid a collision. She later saw the car in Roos, noted its
make and number, and contacted the police to report the incident. The police felt that since it would be the driver’s
word against hers, they would not be able to take any action. (Hopefully, the proposed safety measures will make
such near miss incidents a thing of the past — Editor)

The Council’s new blue recycling bin scheme

The ERYC had sent a questionnaire about the success of the scheme. The Chairman read through the questions, and
Councillors’ responses were recorded. C.Cllr Stead said that he believed that all residents would be asked to fill in
the questionnaire.

The ERYC’s campaign against Drink Driving

A poster had been received by the Council. This would be displayed on the village noticeboard. The Clerk said that
she would get an additional poster to be displayed in Tunstall.

The East Yorkshire Citizens Advice Bureau Appeal

The Chairman read out a letter from Sheila Clark of the Bureau, pointing out the good work that the Bureau does,
and the fact that it relies on donations to do its work. It was decided to leave the decision on making a donation
until the next meeting so that Councillors can give some thought to it.

Parish Government Conference

The Chairman read out a letter from the Yorkshire Rural Community Conference. A programme and a booking
form were also included. Details were noted by Councillors.

Composting Seminar

The Chairman read out a letter from John Kelly of the ERYC. It gave details of the Seminar on Community
Composting, as part of its waste management scheme. Details were noted by Councillors.















